HE TEG’%

INTERNATIONAL
04 January 2006

To: Federal Communications Commission
7435 Qakland Mills Road
Columbia, MD 21046-1609

Professional Testing (EMI) Inc.
1601 FM 1460 Suite B
Round Rock, TX 78664

Subject: Confidentiality Request

Applicant: Hetronic International, Inc.
401 East Memorial Rd., Suite 300
Oklahoma City, OK 73114

Gentlemen:

We, Hetronic International Inc., request that the schematic diagrams, system block
diagrams and circuit/technical descriptions submitted with the application for
certification for LW9-Pocket-MFSHL be withheld from public disclosure as per Section
0.459 of FCC Rules. This request is made under the provisions of Section 0.457(d) of the
Commission’s Rules, and Section 552(b) (4) of the Freedom of information Act. These
sections authorize as a withholding from public inspection, materials which would be
privileged as a matter of law if retained by the person submitting them, and material
which would not customarily be released to the public by that person.

The material contains technical data, which would customarily be guarded from
competitors.

Sincerely,

En . 4 P / -
Erich Kané

Executive Vice-President
Hetronic International, Inc.

401 East Memorial Rd. Suite300
Oklahoma City, OK 73114
Phone: 405-749-1270
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